



September, 2021

Principal: Ros Hamling

Deputy: Peter Salleo

School Board Chair: John Exeter

P&C President: Lia Hackett

Book Week













expert staff: exceptional programs

From the Deputy Principal

Mrs Hamling is away for a couple of weeks, so I am very busy keeping the school running as smoothly as possible until her return!

Fun Day

The P&C are once again providing a wonderful Fun Day for the students and families of the school on Tuesday 21st September. There will be lots of activities for everyone including the Lions train, Old Mac Farms, Mounted Police and a sausage sizzle. This is sure to be a great morning for our students.

Book Week

Students enjoyed all the activities in Book Week, including bringing in a favourite book from home and the fun of dressing up.









Bocce Carnival

On the 8th September some of our students went to Cloverdale Education Support Centre to compete against other students in a bocce carnival. It was a lot of



fun and we are very pleased to announce that Carson Street students came away with a silver medal! We are all very proud of how well they played and the great sportsmanship they displayed.

Soccer Carnival

Following on from our success at the bocce carnival, we are now very busy training for the soccer carnival which will be held in Term 4 on Friday the 29th October. Carson Street School students are really looking forward to showing off their soccer skills.

Parent Survey

A sincere thank you to families who have completed the recent Parent Pulse Survey. The survey closes on Friday 17th September and can be completed online from the link in the email or in paper form. The final survey



for the year will be released in the middle of Term 4. The information we collect from your survey responses provides us with an opportunity to better understand how we can support your child and how we can best respond to the needs of our school community.

Graduation Concert

A highlight of the year is coming up with the Graduation Concert on Friday 3 December in front of the naturescape garden. The concert



will begin at 9.30am so we can finish up before the day gets too hot. This year we have seven students who are graduating to secondary education and there are an array of prizes, awards and concert performances. All parents and family are welcome to join us for the day and invitations will be sent home early in Term 4.

Wheelchairs

Parents and carers are asked to please keep children home if their wheelchair is broken or unavailable. This is for the safety of both children and staff.



Kind regards

Peter Salleo Deputy Principal



P&C News . . .

Dear parents and caregivers,

Saturday 21st August was the Carson Street School Quiz Night. Thank you to staff, P&C, parents, families and the general community for attending this event. Thank you for all the generous donations and prizes we received and to the staff, P&C and parents for all your help on the night. We raised over \$18,000 towards the undercover parking bays at the school.

The Father's Day raffle was drawn on Thursday 2nd September. Congratulations to all the winners. We raised \$534.





Father's Day raffle winners:

1st prize - Zack - Yellow Gum

2nd prize - Bradley - Green Gum

3rd prize - Khalil - Green Gum

4th prize - Ken – REACH

5th prize – Tiff – REACH

6th prize – Mia – Red Gum

7th prize – Gill – Room 8

8th prize – Allison – Front Office

9th prize – Roz – Library

10th prize – Ellaine – REACH

Our thanks to Hannah Beazley MLA for her continued support of Carson Street School to help secure \$100,000 funding towards the covered carparks.

Tuesday 21st September is the P&C "Fun Day" held at the school. Parents and caregivers are welcome to join the students for a fun packed morning full of activities. Look out for the flyer later in the newsletter. A sausage sizzle will be cooked on the day. You can return your order to the school if you want to join in with the sausage sizzle.

Please follow us on our P & C page on Facebook called P & C Carson Street Association where you will find the latest information and events. Thank you for your support.

Kind Regards, Lia Hackett P & C President



Grill'd Victoria Park has a Local Matters token fundraiser and Carson Street is eligible for \$300 if we win. All you need to do is purchase food and you receive tokens to vote.

Put the tokens in the Carson Street School jar! Thanks!



Carson Street School

To put a shelter over the car park area so that the children are out of the rain/sun when transferring from the car to their whoelchair.

REACH



The REACH class has had a busy few weeks exploring different foods through Science Week and getting hands on in the STEM room with science experiments. As our theme is transport, our class made traffic lights using the Science Week theme: food by design. They were healthy and yummy! We made posters of: "You are what you eat!"

Book Week was fun! Students brought in their favourite book to share and we love dress up day!







Farewell Marian - Community Support Chaplain

Wednesday 25th August we said a fond farewell to Chaplain Marian Tetlow, YouthCARE Chaplain, as she is retiring. Marian has worked at Carson Street as a Community Support Officer and Chaplain since 2012 and has established how the role of Chaplain looks at this school.

Marian has been instrumental in organising new parent morning teas, 'Family Get Togethers', information morning teas and initiating culturally and linguistically diverse get-togethers. Marian was also a member of the Staff Wellbeing Team.

You still might see Marian around the school from time to time as she will continue working with the P&C.





Green Gum

The boys of Green Gum sang "Tiddilak the Frog" in their assembly this term after learning about Australian indigenous dreaming stories about creation.

Students wore hats they had made representing different Australian animals and played tapping sticks while singing.









Orange Gum

Orange Gum has had an horrendous fortnight with staff and student illnesses. Fortunately everyone has done the right thing and stayed home, ensuring that those of us left at school are reasonably well.

Emily was our only student on Book Week dress up day and looked charming as a ladybug!



Room 8

Room 8 has had a busy couple of weeks at school! The students enjoyed taking part in the Science Week activities, especially the experiments during STEM. We made a poster of foods that are healthy, which is on display in the Rainbow Room.



During Book Week students brought books from home for us to read and enjoy together. Dress up day was very exciting and everyone looked fantastic!



Room 9

We have had two consecutive weeks of great fun, from Science Week straight into Book Week!

The children loved the activities we did during the two weeks. Making posters for Science Week as well as tasting the varieties of food shared to celebrate this year's theme, "FOOD, DIFFERENT BY DESIGN". There were foods like cricket chips, snack crickets, astronaut ice cream and fruit varieties, to name just a few. It was good fun!

Book Week was great, children got dressed up in lovely outfits and it was just great to see how much effort went into it! As the Book Week theme had to do with types of worlds, children showed great imagination in describing the kind of world they want to live in. Some children want a slow world, others a musical world, a cool world and a world with no illnesses!

Well done to all our children for making the most of the school celebrations!









Bocce Carnival



Carson Street School students sent a team to Cloverdale Education Support Centre to join in with a WADSA bocce carnival. We all enjoyed the bus trip and putting on our new Youcan the Toucan uniforms.

Turns out we are really good at bocce and we were winning till right at the end so it was very competitive. We all got a silver medal to take home and look forward to playing bocce another time.







expert staff: exceptional programs

Parent and Child

Our 0-4 Early Intervention groups are learning all about Australian animals. We were lucky enough to meet some real Australian animals and reptiles recently! The children were all very brave and inquisitive (the mummies and staff were too!). We'd like to thank Dallas, our CE Admin Officer and Darling Range Wildlife Shelter volunteer, and Tania Cowley from Thornlie Reptile Removals for sharing their 'friends' with us.

















Wattle

Wattle has had a great couple of weeks. We enjoyed a variety of experiments in the STEM room. We also created a plate of food and got to taste what other classes had made!

We then had literacy week where we shared our favourite books with our classmates. It was really interesting to see what each other had bought in as they were all so different.







PERTH DISABILITY EXPO 2021

This expo focuses on children, youth and young adults living with a disability and brings together the latest products, services and technology and some incredible speakers under one roof for two days.

Bring the family to find and test products and equipment, talk with providers and make it a fun day out for everyone. Friday 10 September 2021 – 9am to 4pm and Saturday 11 September 2021 – 9am to 4pm at the Perth Convention and Exhibition Centre.

Entry is free but tickets essential by registering at www.sourcekids.com.au/disability-expo





NSP Plan Management is a small locally run registered NDIS Plan Management service in Wilson. They offer assistance and support for the day to day management of NDIS funding. This includes keeping track of your NDIS funding, paying service providers on your behalf, ensuring providers charge the correct amount and providing reports and statements through an online portal which reduces risk of overspend.

Contact Nicole or Sarah, Monday to Friday on hello@nsplan.com.au or 0411 963 600.



It is the Conductive Education Charity of WA's AGM time again and we will be having our meeting:

Wednesday 20th October at 7pm Carson Street School Light Refreshments Provided

CECWA members, both old and new, are welcome and actively encouraged to attend. If you are not already a member you can join on the night. The AGM is not a Management Committee meeting, and we will not be discussing normal business matters at the meeting.

All CECWA Board positions (Chair, Vice -Chair, Director of Administration, Director of Finance, Director of Marketing, Director of Grants, Director of Events and Fundraising and Director of Governance & Political Affairs) have been declared vacant and we are calling for nominations for each position.

Please note the current committee have been working in these roles for the past 4 to 10 years and will not be renominating in October so we would like a whole new board to step up and continue the great work CECWA does.

Mia Dillon Jion Emilie	Red Gum Green Gum Banksia Blue Gum	2 September8 September9 September16 September	B	RIHO	AM
Ken	REACH	21 September	Tyler	Room 8	10 October
Fletcher	Wattle	25 September	Aralie	Yellow Gum	18 October
Ellaine	REACH	28 September	Oussama	Banksia	23 October
Tykeem	Green Gum	30 September	Ryder	Banksia	30 October

What's on what's coming up			
Wednesday 15 September	Great Aussie Crunch		
Tuesday 21 September	P&C Fun Day - families welcome 10.00am - 12.00noon		
Friday 24 September	Last day of Term 3		
Monday 11 October	First day of Term 4		
Friday 3 December	School Concert - 9.30am		
Thursday 16 December	Last day of Term 4		